
   

 

   

 

 

NEWS RELEASE 

April 16, 2025 
 

Everett Public Schools Board of Directors announces finalists for 
Director Position 3 

Everett, WA—The Everett Public Schools Board of Directors has announced five finalists who 
will be interviewed to fill the Director Position 3 vacancy following the resignation of longtime 
board member Caroline Mason. 

The school board reviewed applications from a strong pool of candidates at an executive 
session on April 15. It selected five individuals whose experience, dedication to education, and 
commitment to community service stood out. The finalists are: 

• Demetria Chatters 
• Jeffrey Doan 
• Anna Marie Jackson Laurence 
• Curt Lillibridge 
• Ryan Weber 

“We appreciate the community’s interest in serving our students and schools,” said School 
Board President Traci Mitchell. “The finalists represent a wide range of experiences and 
perspectives, and we look forward to hearing more from each during the interview process.”  
 
The finalists will interview with the school board during an open session scheduled to begin at 
11:30 a.m. on Thursday, May 1. The board may recess into an executive session to discuss 
candidates’ qualifications and then return to an open session to decide whom to appoint to the 
vacant position.  
 
The newly appointed director will be sworn into office during the regular school board meeting 
on May 13 and will serve through December 2025.  
 
Mason resigned in March after 11 years of service to Everett Public Schools. Throughout her 
tenure, she was recognized for her leadership, advocacy for student success, and commitment 
to the community. 
 
For more information about the school board and the appointment process, visit the district 
website. 

---end--- 
 
Media contact: 
Harmony Weinberg, Director of Communications, 425-385-4040 

https://www.everettsd.org/Page/43224
https://www.everettsd.org/Page/43224
mailto:hweinberg@everettsd.org

